LEADERSHIP TEAM MEETING NOTES March 18 2010
In Attendance:  Jerry Haisler, Lewis Boren, Roy Highsmith, Ben Lopez, Sue Bailey, Kimberly

Patterson, Gerry Fluharty, Vivian Naramore, Linda Angel, Susan Kamas and Horace
Dicks. 
Last Meeting Items:
Staff Training for TAA: Kim reported to expect it by end of April.

Training Process: On track.

Workload discussions: ongoing. Updates soon.
Links to websites on Workforce.Com: Kudos to Gerry!

Paper IEP and Customer Agreement: have been eliminated. Memorial service pending……..
Electronic Devices: policy letter out on use of electronic devices by staff. Discussed posting code of conduct in staff areas. LT liked the idea and discussed what it would look like. LT decided to do a variation of the LT code. ACTION: Linda to prepare a draft “code”, possibly a poster and integrate it with our values (CAQTI). 
Making Decisions: talked about self-interest in the decision process. See handout.

Updates: 
Things are about the same right now on Jobs Bill…..Health Care is getting all the attention. Reviewed major points being considered for WIA reauthorization (Board composition, consolidation of adult, dislocated and youth titles). The focus of Susan and Jerry’s conference in DC was about WIA. There are some changes coming in Board composition as public positions may be removed in the re-authorization. We would lose some good people. The role of board members would be better defined. It would take 51% of business present to have a quorum to conduct business. That wouldn’t be a problem here. To be appointed, a board member would have to be an active user of the WF system (a Advocate, cheerleader, and WIT user). The idea is that people who use us know us. Labor representation on the boards was not discussed much.
Position Paper from NAWB: See handout. It supports funding across many titles such as TANF, etc. It would be detrimental to some states. Return on investment would be $1.66 for every $1 spent.

Jane Oates: reported the Summer Youth Program met and “wildly exceeded” the goals for last year. DOL is committed to Rapid Response and learning. Job Corps welcomed back into ETA and will be more of a working partner. Our contacts here have been troublesome due to the number and constant turnover of contractors and contacts – they never want to pay their “fair share of office space”.

Coalition of State Associations (COSA) Meeting: WIA allocations for New York are out. Texas’ are not. Higher unemployment equals more money for some areas. We will take a hit as our economy is better than most. All states have budget crises and are looking for money. Other states are also making good progress toward integrated systems (finally). Noted that California’s state workforce website is excellent. Special COSA meeting will be in Ft. Worth in May 2010.
TAWB:  ED (staffing for the organization) interviews are in process. 
Budget: Summer Youth Program likely will not be funded in a Jobs Bill due to focus on Health Care. We will consider other strategies for this. Military Family and Spouse programs - we won’t get any earmarks this year but will have opportunities for competitive grants. We have demonstrated performance and success and will be competitive. As long as we have deployments this will be a “hot” issue.

NAWB UI Workgroup: Jerry invited and will participate. Our UI activities and general WF services and focus are well received at DOL.

Budget: We haven’t had a budget meeting for several weeks. More TAA and dislocated worker funds are coming e.g. $250k in dislocated. Also, there is opportunity for more BRAC/Talent $$$– TWC approved for 6 million more from DOL. We are asking for 2.5 million for 2 years.
Automated CCS System: The new system is creating problems everywhere (as we hear it). It appears the system was not piloted long enough to work out significant problems (getting cards to the right people, getting cards at all, getting card readers to providers). Also, the vendor did not perform well in some cases i.e. train the provider. We will continue with the paper system for another month. The “automated” system is more work and time intensive. Providers, customers and staff are frustrated.
T-shirts: Jerry modeled the shirts for the Best Companies Business award (looked FABULOUS – the t-shirts, not Jerry!). Discussed how to distribute -- agreed to do at the Training Redesign sessions.
Milam NEG: Juan Garcia made a special trip here to meet with Susan on key contract requirements that greatly affect our ability to meet our customer needs. The contract has been “fixed” but not yet signed. (NOTE: signed as of last week). See pages 8 & 9 for an outline of contract responsibilities.  Some must be completed by the end of June; 500 customers in training by the end of the contract. Those enrolled since last October can count. Sue expressed concerns about doing this in TWIST due to DINT process. Changes will be refused as the system is now. Discussed how to address this i.e. ask TWC for a waiver. Those in BRAC cannot count as Milam NEG customers --cannot be enrolled in 2 NEG’s at the same time. Non-WIA customers must have a WIA application done.
PLAN: Jerry indicated we need several things in place. 1. We need the contract signed. 2. We need to do something with the 66 BRAC that we planned to co-enroll 3. Identify stop-gap funding to co-enroll as many as possible. Would TWC agree to address this somehow or “give us credit” for them? How far back can David go to reconcile the fund allocations? Every week that goes by makes it worse. The number in training is the performance target. What counts is the TAA definition of training.
ACTION: ASAP as we know parameters on the “contract”, Linda will set a meeting with Sue, David, and Mitzi to see what the practical solutions are. 
David has spent most of the BRAC funding and is now trying to spend ARRA. Lots of budget options in play.
Texas Back to Work: Kim reported that two employers have signed up – both small businesses. BSU is talking with many others about it. Temp agencies are probably not able to participate -staffing agencies can (direction from TWC confusing). The Board has the discretion to interpret to some degree. Businesses must have a TWC account to participate. ACTION: Route all TBTW correspondence or inquiries to Kimberly.

Other Business:
Solutions article: See page 10. If we have something, keep this in mind.

Community Needs Assessment: See pages 11&12. Susan, Jerry and WF are part of this – more on this later.

Training Process Design: Staff training is scheduled. First session for staff involved directly 
doing” the enrollment process. The rest of the sessions are for all others so they how they can input and schedule customers directly into the orientations (Office Live on-line).

Performance: See charts. We are now passing Staff Created Job Openings measure. Thanks to the Performance Improvement Team and identification of positive changes in process – these made the difference. WIA performance has improved.  We are # 2 currently for incentives. Two-parent measure still a little bit behind. We are ahead in “most improved”. The “at-a-glance” page looks pretty good other than market share.

Support Services Policy: Discussed the rationale for pages 17 & 18 concerning references to ARRA and other grants. The policy will have to be revised as change occurs concerning ARRA and the grants.  ACTION: Debbie to work with WF Admin. for staff training in mid to late April.
Child Care Rules Changes (Process Improvement): Nothing new yet. Ginger has been tied up with automated payment system. 

Temporary Agency Procurement: Horace has done procurement and the new agency (Kelly) selected. We have 9 staff who will transfer over. He is having a meeting with both agencies to coordinate this transfer. The move to be made no later than April 17. Do we want them to do a background check and drug tests on new temps? ACTION: no on drug testing – we don’t do for our own staff; criminal background – yes we are considering for our “new” hires. When we finalize our WF policy we will do the same for temps. If the Temp Agency is willing to do both at no cost, they may proceed at this time!
Monitoring: The internal audit starts next week. Ed Taylor will be here the following week and at Hill Country the next week. Marketing is high on the list. Limits on food discussed. If you have food at a function you must have an agenda and be imparting knowledge. Make sure the reason is clear and be able to justify it. Quality Assurance training is in Austin on April 26 & 27.

WSCT marketing items are needed; we are out. ACTION: Make recommendations or review with Jerry before procuring. They must be marked with a WF “service” related message.
Next LT meeting:  April 8, 2010, Temple 102, 8:30-11:30. 
MEETING EVALUATION
What was good?
Good meeting flow.
Thanks for the casserole Kim.

Great. Good food!
Good info. Appreciate Susan’s report on national stuff.

Performance, support services policy, and procurement.

Great information about national updates. Thanks to Kimberly for breakfast casserole.

Good information.

Kimberly’s casserole.

Susan’s inside information.

What could we improve?
More smut reports.
